Walkersville Historical Society 

Meeting Minutes

February 28, 2017, 7pm – 8pm
Meeting Location: St. Paul’s Church, Sunday School Classroom
Attendees: Chris Leins, Nicholas Redding, Florence Schell, Judy Cramer, Suzie Clark, Paul Kovalcik, George Evans, Leah Fleming, Bob Hellmuth, Marianne Urban, and Joel Remsburg
Greeting/Pledge of Allegiance
Society Elections

Due to not all members present, voting for officer positions will occur at the March meeting. 

Old Business
· FCPS/Walkersville High – 
Bob will spoke with Colleen Bernard. She requested information regarding Walkersville History. She needs this information by June. Bob will collect from society member’s books, DVD, past projects, at the coming meetings. 
· Oral History Project
Leah completed and distributed the transcribed copies. Thank you Leah. Great job. 

· Comments on  logo proposal

Bonnie and Marianne submitted logos. The vote will occur in the March meeting. 

· Charlie’s research on 1928 David Crist murder 
Schildt’s article about the Crist murder was published in the FNP (02/27/2017).
Our article will be published in Woodsboro Walkersville Times in the October 2017 edition. This will coincide with our Ghost and Unsolved Mystery tour. 

Charlie was not present to provide an update. Bonnie was not present but submitted an update. Bonnie has formally requested from the Maryland State Police Records, access to the Crist murder file. 
New Business

· Potential Events for Club Members 
Discuss:  Member trip to graveyard
George has had no luck in reaching the Grossnickles, to request access to the graveyard via their land. 

Charlie and Kathryn were not present, to request access to the graveyard from their son’s farm. 
Woodsboro Mill tour 
Bob is working to communicate with the owner, to schedule a tour. 
· Walkersville 125th 
(Next Meeting March 25th , 9am, Town Hall)
Walking Tour: Bonnie has completed the  brochure and trivia questions.Bonnie will send out permission letters to property owners, to display an information sign on their property. 
Ghost & Unsolved Mystery: The date and time TBD. We are working with the UMC, to utilize their social hall, during their fall festival.  

Christkindlesmart: On task. 

Woodsboro Walkersville Times 
· Update: Submission of airmail flight or Mill article (Joel)
Joel was not present. No information. 
· researching Mill History
Charlie and Marianne are working to collect artifacts. Marianne found one-page of a calendar that was published for the mill.
Treasurer Report
Balance of Checking: $4,028.28
· Monocacy Archeological Society vents 2017
March 8, 7pm, C-Burr Arts Library: MAS Talk, speaker- Don Hensley, Topic: Digs
March 25th, 9:30am, Maryland Historical Trust: Annual workshop in Archeology 
April 8th, 9:30am, Maryland Historical Trust: Spring Symposium 
· Presentation about Hobos in Walkersville 
Bob is working on his presentation, to occur spring, 2017.
Website
· Update status o
Bonnie and Marianne worked on adding design, content, and pictures. The website is published. https://Walkersvillehistory.weebly.com
Bonnie requested we hire Jonathan for one-hour to work out several kinks with the website. Bob presented the vote, to hire and pay Jonathan $25, for one-hour of website consultation. All in favor, Marianne Second, motion passed. 
Welcome Guest 

· Joel Remsburg, Woodsboro Historical Society  
Joel explained Woodsboro Historical Society is in the process to create digital copies of artifacts, for publication on their website. Their headquarters, the Woodsboro Train Station, will open soon. They plan to rotate artifacts associated with a theme. Joel expressed a desire to collaborate with our society. Members present all agreed. http://www.woodsborohistoricalsociety.org
· Nicholas Redding, Executive Director-Preservation Maryland 
Nicholas provided extensive information about availability of grants in Maryland. He asked if the old graveyard, formally on Dulany’s land was worth saving. George said the gravestones are difficult to read. Florence will check with her brother, to see if anyone of importance is buried in the graveyard. 

· Paul Kovalcik, Walkersville Southern Railroad 
Paul provided information about the train. The 2017 Train schedule is published on-line. http://wsrr.org/ws/ 

The train sold 15,000 passenger tickets during the 2016 season. They are looking for ways to expand, as they do not have adequate parking. They are acquiring an additional passenger car, currently in transit. Repair work on the Glade Valley Mill structure is in process and the eventual goal is to install climate control. This building may be available for society meetings in the future. 

Wrap-Up 

Next meeting, Tuesday, March 28th, 2017, 7pm, St. Paul’s Lutheran Church. 

